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R.Force

EAST TIMOR

Dear Bob

Thank you for your report on the vegetable seed distribution program for East Timor. I recall our conversation in late November 2000 and am very pleased to see the concept we discussed at that time come to reality.

The consignment of seeds arrived on 14 March and we have commenced distribution of the product to the villages. I can assure you the seeds are presented to individual family landowners and the accompanying message reinforces that they are for their use for food production, not for sale to other locals.

At this early stage of distribution I am unable to provide feedback on the preferred varieties however I suggest you correspond directly with my replacement. In order to receive this information I will advise him of the intent of the programme and I am certain he will continue to provide similar support

Yours faithfully,

Officer Commanding R. Force.

OC  R.Force Unit

East Timor.

Dear Sir,

Re Vegetable Seed Distribution Programme East Timor.

Your predecessor advises that your men have taken over distribution of the seed packets. Also as far as practicable to ensure use to individual family growers, rather than a village chief to his favourite.

There were 4000 packets of 14 varieties and we are waiting your advice to send more from the balance of 4000. When appropriate we would appreciate a few words of feedback.

Without intruding on your operations, is the plan welcome to your personnel?   Do the villagers appear to recognise and show appreciation for the product?  Is our method of sorting and packing ok?

We would like to reduce the varieties from 14 to 8. Could you estimate how many more packets would be required for your area, commensurate with present distribution capacity?

Should the programme be successful we would endeavour to expand it over a greater area, providing other reliable commands or similar, could be identified. Also assuming we would be successful in trapping a sponsor to fund further 50/100,000 packets!  They would be a special print run featuring our “FO” – 2/2 “ITA LA HALUHA” red double diamond. 

Our members are most familiar with your area and are grateful for the efforts of your troops while on duty in the seed programme, which passes on a message that the 2/2nd have not forgotten.

Many thanks and our best wishes

R.N.Smyth

Chairman Independent Trust Fund

